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 The Board wished the Junior Certificate and Leaving Certificate students 

the best of luck as they finish their exams. 

 The Board congratulated the three students who won the RSC School 

Analyst Divisional Competition and wish them luck in the UK/Ireland 

final in Wales. 

 The Board congratulated all involved in the success of Darkness into 

Light Ballincollig and praised the huge community involvement. 

 The Board gave their best wishes to  Catherine Frost on her retirement 

and sincerely thanked her for the tremendous work she has done for 

many years  to develop and enrich the unique culture of  

Coláiste/Gaelcholáiste Choilm 

 The Board acknowledges the huge work carried out by the staff involved 

in organising the State Examinations in the school. 

 The Board acknowledged the maintenance and development work 

planned during the summer months to maintain the high standard of the 

school environment. 


